Kittanning, Pennsylvania May 26, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for the May 26, 2022 regular meeting.

Present: Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman - Absent

David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer Greg McKelvey – Zoning Officer - Absent

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Gracie Elosser – Resident of Glade Run Road – Has the Township receive any information about the study for the intersection of State Route 422 and Glade Run Road?

Barry Peters, Chairman - The Township has not received any information.

APPROVALS:

MINUTES:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve minutes for regular meeting held on April 21, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve paying all bills and invoices for April 22 through May 26, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:

Steve Guelich - Total reportable calls – 13.

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Police Report for April 22 through May 26, 2022. Moton approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – MAY 26, 2022

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve the Road Master Report for April 22 through May 26, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve Zoning Officer Report for April 22 through May 26, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Sewage Report for April 22 through May 26, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

BIDS - NORTH BUFFALO TWP. - WYANT ROAD:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve Midland Asphalt Materials Inc. for Wyant Road – 1,079 S.Y. double seal coat, in place in the amount of \$3,215.42. North Buffalo Township bided the project. East Franklin Township will pay North Buffalo Township for the project. Moton approved unanimously.

SEWAGE TREATMENT PLANT & PUMP STATION MONITORING UPGRADE PROJECT:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve revised commitment letter of \$26,103.00 cash match for the East Franklin Township Sewage Treatment Plant and Pump Station monitoring Upgrade Project. Total grant funding in the amount of \$927,246.00. (Previous commitment \$22,165.10 and total grant funding \$931,183.90). Moton approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – MAY 26, 2022

RESOLUTION:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart approving Resolution # 05-2022 of the East Franklin Township Board of Supervisors adopting Act 537 Plan Revision. Motion approved unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

- **Rick Schneider, Financial Advisor Edward Jones –** Met with David Stewart and Debra Cornman about changing the Township Pension Plan.
- **Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer** There are at least three employees who want to stay with the current township pension plan.
- **Barry Peters, Supervisor** You can set up an appointment with the other employees to see if they would like to change plans.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to adjourn the regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

May started with Spring Clean-up. We took in 5 dumpsters full of garbage, 1 dumpster full of scrap metal, and 8 pallets of tvs that were hauled to a recycle center in Greensburg.

The restrooms at Heritage Park were cleaned and opened for the season.

Several base repairs were done on Deer Run Rd and Lash Rd. Two catch basins and cross pipes were installed on Deer Run Rd. Mowing our right-of-ways has begun.

Many potholes were filled with cold patch. We had one 911 call for an accident on Booher Rd. Some minor repairs were made on the equipment.

East Franklin Township Supervisors Meeting Zoning Report / May 2022 May 26, 2022

Township permits issued since the April meeting:

Danielle Bowser, 205 Bouch Road, Kittanning, garage and home addition.

The Planning Commission met May 23 and reviewed the above permit and discussed other zoning matters that may come before the Commission.

Greg McKelvey Zoning Officer

East Franklin Township Sewage Report May 2022 Report by David Stewart

Sludge was hauled from Cowansville STP and Fox Hollow STP by CWM Environmental.

One real estate transfer inspection was done in Fox Hollow.

There was a one call in Cowansville.

Lab samples were collected for the month of May and transported to CWM. DMR reports for the month of April 2022 were submitted to DEP.